SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, November 20, 2006

President Rico Silvas called the November membership monthly meeting of the SLMC to order at 7:52 p.m. following a Thanksgiving Mass celebrated in the cafeteria. President Silvas began the meeting by recognizing and thanking Fr. Marion for acting as our Mass celebrant and Fr. Molina for leading us in prayers before our meal. They have helped make this meeting a very special one of Thanksgiving. 

Nat Chavez, our chaplain, opened the meeting by leading us in prayer, followed by our pledge to the flag conducted by George Delgado.
President Silvas next invited any new members or guest in attendance to be recognized. There being none he asked members with birthdays in November to come to the front of the room for a Happy Birthday song and to receive gifts of raffle tickets. Fourteen birthday boys were recognized and special attention was given to Gus Zimmermann (age 91) and John McCauley (age 83), distant third was young Terry Sparrow with only 66 years. 

President Silvas introduced this evening cooking team lead by Patsy Baumann and assisted by Gloria and Gregg Shean, Leonard Hebert, Angie Estrada, and Chil Cardenas. A grateful round of applause was awarded these cooks for a delicious meal by all those in attendance. 

Minutes of October 16th general membership meeting was then presented by Club Secretary, David Keller. There being no corrections or additions from the membership the minutes are approved as read. 
The Treasurer’s report ending October 31st was delivered by Club Treasurer, Greg Shean. He stated a net profit for the month of $557.20 was realized and announced that he was awaiting a final financial report on the Dallas Trip. There being no discussion or corrections noted from the membership the Treasurer’s report is approved as read. 
A copy of the Club’s correspondence received since the last meeting was distributed to the membership and presented by Secretary, David Keller. We had received no recent request for support and three letters from donation recipients thanking us of past assistance. Several other miscellaneous communications had also been received from business relationships. Details are noted in attachments to these minutes.

Old Business:

1. President Silvas announced that the Club still has an opening for the position of chairman for the 2006-2007 audit committee. If any club member was interested in finding out what the duties and responsibilities were they were invited to see me after the meeting or call me at 325-4001.  He warned that if he could not find a club member willing to chair this committee, he would be forced to outsource and pay for an independent auditor to oversee this required audit process.  

2.
Chairman of the 501c committee, Don O’Brien reported on several committee meetings for the creation of a 501c corporation which would control a liquor license for the Club. A meeting with tax attorney, Chris Heinricks, was held on November 2nd followed by a meeting with liquor license consultant, Mando Lopez. Don provided the club members present with an expected time line for the completion of his committee’s work and thanked John McCauley once again for all that he has done for the Club by holding this license.    

3.
A report on the Club’s participation in the St Luke’s Parish Picnic, held on November 4th,  was made by committee chairman Matt Mora. He thanked the members that volunteered to sell food tickets, cook, and serve the parishioners attending this event. He specifically recognized George Delgado, Gregg Sheen, and Steve Kelly for their tireless efforts. He would be writing a lessons learned report on the event and would present it to the Club’s executive board at the December 18th meeting. 

4. 
Don O’Brien presented the members with information on the Club’s first charitable event for 2007 – “feeding the homeless under the bridge”. Through member Reno Puente the Club has been assigned the last Sunday in January to prepare and distribute food and hope to the homeless in the city. He also announced that at next month’s December meeting members would be encouraged to donate packages of new under garments for the homeless. Cash donations would also be accepted that will be used to purchase warm clothing for these unfortunate. Reno Puente added that St. Luke’s Community has agreed to perform this service every last Sunday of the month and that club members were always welcome to take part in this worthwhile charity.     

 New Business:

There was no new Business to report 

Reports by appointed Officers: 

    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder – No report 

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez – Had no report but was thanked for arranging Mass for this meeting.

    Family Center Officer – John McCauley – No report

    Inventory Control – Steve Kelly – No report

    Membership – Eric Johnson – Reported 136 paid members to-date and that he was creating an inactive list for members who had not paid dues in two years.

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley – No report

Reports by standing committees:
    Audit – Position Open

 Christian Services – Alfredo Avila announced that we had lost member Hector Najar last week following his courageous battle with cancer. He also reminded us that Micky Carle and John Kotzur were in nursing homes and need our continued prayers. Lastly, Alfredo took a moment to congratulate a guest at the meeting, Larry Noll, who was elected judge earlier in the month.  

Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg encouraged our Club to attend the rosaries and funerals of our deceased fellow members. He reported that at Hector Najar services on Nov. 18th and 19th we had 23 members at the rosary and only 17 attending the funeral. He thanked Gene Gray for a beautiful eulogy.      

    Scholarships – Alex Flores - No report
    Life Time – Terry Sparrow No report 
    Entertainment – Mike Perez reminder Club members of the upcoming St. Luke’s Community bus trip on 12/2 to Burnett TX to see the reenactment of scenes of Bethlehem and the first Christmas. The cost is $25 and interested persons should contact Club member Peter Rangel.  Mike also asked members to remember the important 12/9 Club dinner and dance. Tickets were selling fast. He closed by thanking Ralf Meneses and his dance committee in advance for all their hard work.    
    Special Projects – Ralf Meneses reported that: 

1. a request for our Club to purchase a table at the 10/28 St. Luke’s Knights of Columbus  dance was not needed due to a sell out of tickets. 
2. a request to support the Arch Diocese CYO Sports Banquet was denied. 

3. a request to provide Bar B Q pits for the 12/1 St. Luke’s School “Spirit Night” was approved.  

4. a request from the St. Luke’s Boy Scouts to assist them with a dinner fundraiser was pending and still in committee awaiting additional information. 

Public Relations – Everett Elstat unveiled to the Club a large membership promotional poster he created and displayed at the recent 11/4 Parish picnic.  
Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras announced only 102 days until the Wild Game Dinner on March 3, 2007. He has held two meetings with several of the WGD committees. The first was with ticket sales for general and corporate tables. The second was a prize acquisitions meeting. He thanked George Delgado and Duffy Bowen for so much help behind the scenes and he introduced many of his key committee chairmen. He promised that Bug Bucks tickets would be available at the December meeting and that the next WGD meeting would be on 11/30 with all committee coordinators.          
Comments or announcements for the good of the club
Homer Fetzer provided the Club with an update on the St. Luke’s Habitat for Humanity program for 2007. The recent November Church collections brought in $14,000 and to-date a total of $18,600 has been raised.  
Paul Keller announced he had attended the rosary of Hector Najar and was very impressed with the heartfelt program provided by the members of our Men’s Club.   
Don Jungman told members that he needed their assistance with sausage making on the following dates. 12/16 – 100 lbs will be made, 12/29 – 100 lbs will be made and dried, and finally 2/24 is tentatively planned for 500 lbs to be used at the WGD. He also reminded all that at January’s meeting he would prepare his famous beef stew. 

Raffle prize drawing winners for the evening included Bill Groff, Larry Fuentes, John McCauley, Patsy Baumann, and Duffy Bowen.    
Motion to adjourn meeting was provided by Alex Flores and seconded by Russell Phillips at 9:10 pm.  
Closing Prayer was delivered by Chaplain, Nat Chavez 
Food and Fun   Poker table $20, Dinner sales $350, and Raffle tickets $159.00. 
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David Keller  





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary





President  

Attachments: November Treasurer’s report,  

Communications Received

Regular Membership Meeting

November 20, 2006
Previously Presented at SLMC Executive Meeting – November 13, 2006

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Everett C. McCormick – MS Bike to Beach Donation 

Correspondence –  Support Request   

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Sam’s Club – Requesting Tax Exempt Documents to confirm Exempt Status 

2. Seton Home – Generic request letter for support with newsletter (Gene Gray)

3. SLMC membership dues enclosed for Charlie Collazo

4. Membership meeting postcards returned wrong address (7) 

5. Referral Note from Parish office - List of new parishioners interested in SLMC (2) 

6. AmeriMerchant  - Application for working capital loan 

Additional Received Since Executive Meeting November 13, 2006 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. St. Luke’s Girl Scouts  (WGD Donation)

2. Emmanuel Presbyterian Church 

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1.
Chase Paytech October Statement 
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